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Arlington Youth Health and Safety Coalition
January 2021 Minutes

Date: January 7, 2021
Time: 5:30- 6:30pm
Location: Virtual (via Zoom)

Staff Present: Karen Koretsky
Attendance: Sarah Augood, Pat Egan, Max Ballerini, John Scheft, Joe Curro, Gwen Van Allen, Sara Burd, Bryan White, Colleen Leger, Carlene Newell, Kerry Austin Smith, Doug Grant, Claire Egan, Carleen Newell 

Minutes 
Attendees reviewed the December meeting minutes. Sarah suggested one correction, Carleen moved to approve, Joe seconded, all approved the December meeting minutes with one amended change

Special presentation-Sara Burd, Director - School Counseling & Social Emotional Learning.

Sara updated the Coalition about the William James College Interface referral service being rolled out in Arlington.
This is a service staffed by mental health personnel. Was made possible by funding of a state grant (DESI Grant 163). We have a two year contract with them (terminates in November 2022)

Interface is a helpline open during typical business hours available to all residents of Arlington and all public school students. Interface lists pages of community services.
Queries can be matched based on linguistic and cultural criteria.

Sara’s department is also completing a mental health screener to identify students experiencing high stress. Students who are identified as needing extra support will participate in a small group session facilitated by a clinician. In this group they will learn coping skills, focus on resilience and empowerment.Stats show that half of students offered help sign up for it. 6-8 students is the ideal size group for evidence based support.

Arlington is seeing 20-32% elevated numbers of students experiencing high stress. Covid-19 circumstances are contributing to the higher rates.

Parents of children experiencing behavioral challenges can use handhold.org as a free resource.

Committee Updates:

Guiding Good Choices is being offered. Cindy is leading is on Zoom. 25 parents are enrolled.


Students-
Gwen spoke about the mini-grant students have been awarded. Sarah Lee is the faculty advisor. The students are doing a community mapping project relating to tobacco and vape retailers in the community.

Carlene spoke about an upcoming Parent Forum on January 19th, Resilience Required.

Max Spoke about ACHS and notices much less vaping on campus. The AYHSC students reviewed potential movies to be shown to the AC community and selected on about bullying.

Students continue to post to Instagram and are getting more followers.

Karen spoke about the continued BSAS/SAPC collaboration with Somerville, Lexington and Everett to reduce underage drinking. 

Joe Curro mentioned that a marijuana dispensary appeared before the Board of Selectmen with a host community agreement for a location on Summer Street. He does not know if the marijuana study group was involved.

Meeting adjourned at 6:38pm.

Next meeting is scheduled for February 4th, 2021 at 5:30pm.
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